
ENTER YOUR ADDRESS

 AND PHONE NUMBER

ENTER THE DATE

Manager - Credentialing 
Grievance Department

ENTER THE NAME OF INSURANCE COMPANY
ENTER THE ADDRESS OF INSURANCE COMPANY

RE: Grievance resolution for non-participating provider AZ0216130

Dear Sir or Madam:
The (ENTER NAME OF YOUR INSURANCE PROVIDER) preferred provider organization (PPO) insurance policies are not in compliance with Arizona revised statutes 20-442, 20-841 and 20-3102.

When a naturopath medical doctor (NMD) is listed as the provider, claims have been rejected from (ENTER THE NAME OF YOUR INSURANCE PROVIDER), regardless of the diagnosis or evaluation and management codes utilized for the billing. Recently when benefits are verified over the phone, the insurance representatives communicate that all claims will be denied for a naturopathic medical doctor, without first considering the CPT code(s) billed. 

According to Arizona revised statute 20-841, all providers are eligible to receive reimbursement if they provide service within the lawful scope of their license. Naturopathic medical doctors are primary care providers in the state of Arizona, as indicated by Arizona revised statute 32-1501. For the PPO policies referred to in the attached claims, insurance policy coverage parameters allow specific evaluation and management codes to be covered by non-contracted MD, DO, NP, or PA health care practitioners. The PPO policies involved with these denials exclude naturopathic medicine in the policy.  However, since NMDs are capable of providing these services distinctly separate from alternative services, the written policy is unfairly excluding naturopathic medical doctors. Arizona revised statue 20-442 states insurance re-imbursement may not create an “unfair method of competition.” Reimbursement to exclude a specific profession, if capable of providing the same or similar service, creates an unfair method of competition.

Cigna, Humana, Pacificare and United Health Care all pay for typical evaluation and management codes on their PPO policies. These major insurance companies demonstrate the standard of health care insurers.

Please re-review the attached claims for payment. In addition, please update the necessary provider information under the said provider number to reflect these findings for future billing inquiries. After thirty days, a level 2 grievance will be sent and the Arizona Department of Insurance will be notified with an appeal request unless payments are received and internal notes regarding the provider number are corrected. 

Sincerely,
ENTER YOUR NAME

(Submit with copy of claims in question)
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